To:

Dave Freistroffer, Chair, Faculty Senate
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From:

Gary Hanington, Chair, Academic Standards Committee

Date:

February 15, 2013

Subject:

Tech Prep class change from P/W to A,B grades 
**************************************************************************

The Academic Standards Committee has been asked to approve a suggestion made by Heather Steel regarding the practice of issuing grades in these classes.  Tech Prep classes are offered at the high schools and give those students college credit.   If GBC made the change we would be in line with other institutions in our state.    

The following is the request from Heather:

I am in the process of changing and updating the information in the catalog for Tech Prep. I am requesting that we change the current practice of issuing a "P/W" for Tech Prep credits to a grade "A" or "B". I have provided information on Tech Prep below. I am requesting this change because we are trying to get Tech Prep more synonymous across the state. Currently CSN, TMCC, and WNC all award grades with their Tech Prep credit with either an A or B on the students' transcripts. We (Tech Prep Coordinators) are working to provide all students of Nevada with the same Tech Prep opportunities regardless of their school district or servicing institution. I have discussed this issue with Jan King, Bret Murphy, and Mike McFarlane, Jan has confirmed that both TMCC and WNC award their Tech Prep Credit this way and Mike and Bret have approved the changes as well. I would like to get these changes into the catalog for next year, so if possible, I need a decision by March 22. Let me know if you have any questions.

Pursuant to this request, the Academic Standards Committee undertook an email vote on this matter.   All members responded in the affirmative.  
